
U.S. Department ofJustice 

Office of Legislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

MAY 2 7 2022
The Honorable Richard J. Durbin 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

On behalf of the Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration of this Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department ofJustice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of"mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals ofCongress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Ranking Member Grassley ofthe Senate Judiciary Committee; Vice 
President Harris; Speaker Pelosi; House Minority Leader McCarthy; Senate Minority Leader 
McConnell; Senate Majority Leader Schumer; House Majority Leader Hoyer and Chairman 
Nadler and Ranking Member Jordan of the House Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission of this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department of Justice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

MAY 2 7 2022The Honorable Charles E. Grassley 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Grassley: 

On behalf of the Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration of this Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department of Justice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of "mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Chairman Durbin of the Senate Judiciary Committee; Vice 
President Harris; Speaker Pelosi; House Minority Leader McCarthy; Senate Minority Leader 
McConnell; Senate Majority Leader Schumer; House Majority Leader Hoyer and Chairman 
Nadler and Ranking Member Jordan of the House Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office of Management and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission ofthis letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department of Justice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

The Honorable Kamala D. Harris 
President MAY 2 7 2022 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Madam President: 

On behalf ofthe Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration ofthis Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department ofJustice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of"mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley ofthe Senate 
Judiciary Committee; Senate Minority Leader McConnell; Senate Majority Leader Schumer; 
House Majority Leader Hoyer; Speaker Pelosi; House Minority Leader McCarthy; and Chairman 
Nadler and Ranking Member Jordan ofthe House Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission of this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department of Justice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

The Honorable Steny Hoyer 
MAY 2 7 2022Majority Leader 

U.S. House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Leader: 

On behalf ofthe Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration of this Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department ofJustice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of "mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection ofchildren and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis ofthe proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Vice President Harris; Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member 
Grassley of the Senate Judiciary Committee; Speaker Pelosi; House Minority Leader McCarthy; 
Senate Majority Leader Schumer and Chairman Nadler and Ranking Member Jordan of the 
House Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration' s program, there is no 
objection to the submission of this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department ofJustice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

The Honorable Jim Jordan 
Ranking Member MAY 2 7 2022 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative Jordan: 

On behalf ofthe Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration of this Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department ofJustice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of "mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection ofchildren and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Chairman Nadler; Vice President Harris; Speaker Pelosi; House 
Minority Leader McCarthy; Senate Minority Leader McConnell; Senate Majority Leader 
Schumer; House Majority Leader Hoyer and Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley of 
the Senate Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office of Management and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective ofthe Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission of this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department ofJustice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

The Honorable Kevin McCarthy 
Minority Leader MAY 2 7 2022 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative McCarthy: 

On behalf of the Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration ofthis Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department ofJustice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of"mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Vice President Harris; Senate Minority Leader McConnell; Speaker 
Pelosi; Senate Majority Leader Schumer; House Majority Leader Hoyer Chairman Durbin and 
Ranking Member Grassley ofthe Senate Judiciary Committee; and Chairman Nadler and 
Ranking Member Jordan of the House Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission ofthis letter. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department of Justice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

MAY 2 7 2022
The Honorable Mitch McConnell 
Minority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator McConnell: 

On behalf of the Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration of this Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department of Justice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of "mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Vice President Harris; Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member 
Grassley of the Senate Judiciary Committee; Speaker Pelosi; House Minority Leader McCarthy; 
Senate Majority Leader Schumer; House Majority Leader Hoyer and Chairman Nadler and 
Ranking Member Jordan of the House Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission of this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department of Justice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

MAY 2 7 2022 
The Honorable Jerrold Nadler 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

On behalf of the Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration of this Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department ofJustice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of"mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Ranking Member Jordan; Speaker Pelosi; House Minority Leader 
McCarthy; Vice President Harris; Senate Minority Leader McConnell; Senate Majority Leader 
Schumer; House Majority Leader Hoyer and Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley of 
the Senate Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission ofthis letter. 

Sincerely, 

f&,~ 
Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department ofJustice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

MAY 2 7 2022
The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 
Speaker 
U.S. House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Madam Speaker: 

On behalf ofthe Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration ofthis Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department ofJustice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of"mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations. and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals ofCongress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Chairman Nadler and Ranking Member Jordan ofthe House 
Judiciary Committee; Vice President Harris; House Minority Leader McCarthy; Senate Minority 
Leader McConnell; Senate Majority Leader Schumer; House Majority Leader Hoyer and 
Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley of the Senate Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration's program, there is no 
objection to the submission of this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 



U.S. Department of Justice 

Office ofLegislative Affairs 

Office ofthe Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530 

MAY 2 7 2022
The Honorable Charles E. Schumer 
Majority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Leader: 

On behalf of the Administration, I am pleased to present a legislative proposal for the 
consideration of this Congress. On April 29, 2022, the Department of Justice (Department) 
submitted to your office a package of legislative proposals developed by the Department that 
present comprehensive measures to protect children. 

Now, we present an additional proposal that we believe complements the earlier 
submission and will help further close the gap in laws that permits predatory behaviors to go 
undetected. Specifically, this proposal would amend the federal child abuse reporting statute to 
create two new categories of"mandatory reporters." This expansion would require individuals 
working for tax-exempt organizations and federal grant recipients that provide services to 
children to report suspected instances of child sexual abuse. 

We believe this proposal supports the shared goals of Congress and the Department to 
continue to improve our protection of children and eliminate safe havens for individuals who 
harm them. 

We have enclosed legislative language and a detailed analysis of the proposal. We are 
sending an identical letter to Vice President Harris; Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member 
Grassley of the Senate Judiciary Committee; Speaker Pelosi; House Minority Leader McCarthy; 
House Majority Leader Hoyer and Chairman Nadler and Ranking Member Jordan of the House 
Judiciary Committee. 
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Thank you for the opportunity to present our proposals. The Office ofManagement and 
Budget has advised us that from the perspective of the Administration' s program, there is no 
objection to the submission of this letter. 

Sincerely, 

Peter S. Hyun 
Acting Assistant Attorney General 

Enclosures 
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